NATIONAL ENDOWMENT FOR THE HUMANITIES



WASHINGTON, D.C. 20506

March 11, 1975

Professor J. Ferrater-Mora Chetwynd Apartments 306 Rosemont, Pennsylvania 19010

Dear Professor Ferrater-Mora:

I regret to inform you that the National Endowment for the Humanities is unable to offer you the Fellowship for Independent Study and Research for which you applied last fall.

Both highly competent humanistic scholars and broadly informed general humanists evaluated the applications. Because we received eighteen applications for every award available, the panelists faced a difficult task, and in their final decisions were unable to recommend awards for many excellent and distinguished candidates. I can assure you, however, that your application was most carefully considered.

I hope that you will find the means of carrying out your work and wish you every success in completing it.

Sincerely,

Ronald Berman

Chairman